

City Planning Gregg Lintern, MCIP, RPP Chief Planner and Executive Director Metro Hall 55 John Street 22<sup>nd</sup> Floor Toronto, Ontario M5V 3C6

Kerri Voumvakis Director, Strategic Initiatives, Policy & Analysis

Tel: 416-392-8148 Fax: 416-392-3821

Kerri.Voumvakis@toronto.ca

May 27, 2019

John Ballantine, Manager Finance and Infrastructure Municipal Finance Policy Branch Municipal Affairs and Housing 777 Bay Street, 17th Floor Toronto, ON M5G 2E5

Dear John Ballantine:

Re: Bill 108 - (Schedule 3) - the proposed More Homes, More Choice Act: Amendments to the Development Charges Act, 1997

Attached please find the City of Toronto's response to Bill 108 - (Schedule 3) - the proposed More Homes, More Choice Act: Amendments to the Development Charges Act, 1997.

If you require any additional information or clarification of the City's recommendations and feedback, my staff and I will be pleased to meet with you.

Regards.

Kerri Voumvakis, Director Strategic Initiatives, Policy & Analysis

City Planning Division

Rob Hatton, Director, Finance and Treasury Services, Corporate Finance, City of Toronto cc: Shirley Siu, Senior Financial Analyst, Finance and Treasury Services, Corporate Finance, City of Toronto

Sandra Rodriguez, Director, Corporate Intergovernmental & Agency Relations, City

Manager's Office, City of Toronto